

B&B NEWSLETTER

October 2025 VOLUME 59 ISSUE 2

CLUB INFORMATION MEETING DATES:

All Club meetings held at Circle B Rec Center in Cedarburg

NEXT CLUB MEETING Thursday, October 9th, 2025 @ 7:30pm at Circle B

CLUB OFFICERS

President: Dan Burback Vice President:Dennis Guttman Secretary:Jake Bublitz Treasurer: Patty Kison

BOARD MEMBERS Matt Geszvain Chris Habich Katie Rae Bublitz Ken Seidel Eric Graves

TRAIL MASTER Randy Kison

Editor: Sam Chase Publisher: Mike Mueller Distributor: Mary Demler

Send all items for the B&B

Newsletter to: Sam Chase

Monticello Sno-Mobile Club, Inc. P.O. Box 717 Cedarburg, WI 53012

www.monticellosnowmobileclub.org

My Ramblings by Dan Burback

Welcome to fall and our second month of our season! September was actually a busy and fun filled month for us as we took receipt of our "roller" from Dean and then took it up to WOW with our Tucker to have out on display! Delivery and display within one (1) week of each other; pretty sweet! (Jake will briefly report on WOW later on in our newsletter and will have more at our Club meeting in October.) We also went over the spreadsheet for our annual fundraiser and the numbers showed we were profitable. Thanks to all of our volunteers and customers for making our tent at the Fair successful once again!

And last month, due to the Packer game falling (they need to consult us before making out their schedule!!) on the same night as our September's Club meeting, we did have a lower turnout than one would imagine. Yet we are looking forward to October's Club meeting to be better attended as we plan to discuss trails, signing, the plan to start working on them and our upcoming thank you / Packer Party. Plus, we have created a new position to handle our technology moving forward. More on all of this below from those involved directly!

Now for me to leave room for others as we have a few more contributors. Please read on; so until next month, sharpen your saws and fuel up your ATV/UTVs for trail work. Think SNOW!

Renew Your Membership

It's that time of year! The kickoff for the season has started and snow is in our future! We are now accepting 2025-2026 Monticello Sno-mobile Club membership forms. You can find the application on our website or grab a printed copy at our monthly club meeting. Due to the AWSC raising their fees this year, our price for non-active membership is \$45 and active is \$30. Remember a membership with our club allows you to purchase discounted trail passes through the AWSC website for each sled you own. Your AWSC number remains the same every year and can be found on the back of your AWSC magazine. Thank you to all our active members who make our trail system and club possible! Fundraising, brushing, trail signing, grooming, equipment repairs, Ozaukee Co. Fair, Wide Open Wisconsin, club food, and everything in between... our club is always looking for volunteers! Call Katie Rae Bublitz for any questions on volunteering or club membership.

Technology by Eric Graves

As the Monticello Snowmobile Club continues to grow, so does the need to stay organized and connected online. To help with this, the club has created a new board-appointed position focused on managing our technology and media efforts. The goal is to have one person in charge of things like storing club documents, updating and hosting the website, handling online payments, and keeping our social media up to date. Having one point of contact for all this will help keep things running smoothly and make communication easier across the board and with members.

Having joined our club as an active member 10 years ago, I was just elected to the Board at the end of last season. And as a Board member, I'm excited to take on this new role as the club's first Leader of Technology and Media.

Wide Open Wisconsin Fully Throttle Fest

This year's show was packed with even more giveaways and exciting things to do! As a club, we set up in our regular spot right at the entrance of the Washington County Fair Park. There we sold our daily 50/50 cash raffle tickets and we also introduced a larger menu to see how we would do. We stuck with our nachos and cheese but added ground beef, lettuce, onions, sour cream, salsa and jalapeños to make "loaded nachos". We also brought a crock of chili and hot dogs to make chili dogs! We sold out of everything quickly and learned we will need to bring and make more of everything next year. Special thank you to Ken Seidl who made an emergency crock pot of chili for Sunday morning. We sold out of that by the end of the day too! The weather held out for us and we had lots of fun seeing members and getting renewals. If you missed this year's show, there's always next year!

TRAILS

To all section advisors- all County Road stop signs should be up by October 15th.

We would like to start brushing as time permits, so section advisors, please start calling your land owners as soon as possible.

Trail Work Dates:

October 18th

October 25th

November 1st

November 8th

November 15th

December 6th

December 13th

On these dates, meet at the Kison farm, at 7:30 AM.

Any questions or concerns call Randy Kison

What's Cookin' Corner

It is October, and burgers are still being grilled. Drew will be preparing the food—thank you to Drew. These are leftovers from the fair, but will be made fresh for the club meeting on October 9th. Burger fixings and dessert will be available. Members are invited to attend to learn more about ongoing club activities. Please submit your membership and RSVP for the Thank You Packer Party scheduled for November 2nd, 2025 at Edgewater Golf Club. Attendance at the upcoming meeting is encouraged.

Nesco Queen